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Baruch College Library
 

Members Present: A. Downing (Baruch), K. Dreyer (BMCC), M. Mallery (BC), M. Miller (BCC), C. Stewart (CC), A. Stempler (CSI), A. Beth (GCC), L. Cediera-Sarantis (GSLIS), P. Thistlethwaite (GC), M. Ford (HCC), D. Ortiz-Zapata (Hunter), L. Sullivan (JJ), B. Gray (Journ), J. Murphy (KCC), S. White (LGCC), J. Lim (Law), K. Schlesinger (LC), C. Chang (for Oulanov at ME), M. Smale (NYCCT), N. Egan (OLS), G. Gosselin (OLS), A. Verbovetskaya (OLS), K. Hart (QC), J. Galvin (QCC), S. Lieberthal (SUNY), N. Kinyati (YC)
Absent: K. Bugg (LACUNY), W. Rivera-Scotti (SPH)

Guests: R. Farrell (PSC Library Comm.), M. Regalado (PSC Library Comm.)

Meeting called to order at 10:03 a.m.
A moment of silence was observed for commemoration of 9/11.
Minutes of May 8, 2017 passed with one correction. Miller will work to establish Academic Works access to past minutes and share Spring 2017 via CULIBS.

Announcements:

B. Gray welcomed D. Ortiz-Zapata, Dean of Libraries and Chief Librarian (Hunter), K. Hart, Chief Librarian at Queens College, new SUNY Rep. P. Callahan, Director of SUNY Purchase College Library, K. Bugg, new LACUNY Rep. and A. Stempler, Interim Chief Librarian (CSI).

Council turned toward a briefing on the subsequent discussion related to contract demands. Topics that rose to the top included faculty issues, White Paper, reassignment leave (sub exceptions), reassignment time, and library reassignment leaves and reporting about those; (CUNYFirst coding, sub time, and Chancellor's report).

At 10:30 Mariana Regalado (Chair) and Robert Farrell arrived on behalf of PSC-CUNY Library Faculty Committee to discuss the Contract Demands. Guests discussed the "Demands."  They referenced the White Paper, while orienting the discussion on getting more time for support of scholarship.  Regarding "Elected Chairs," becoming a top demand, they explained about perceptions that the Chiefs are not supporting leave time. They briefly addressed non-teaching adjunct concerns, improving advocacy to CUNY administration and transparency and accountability regarding Chairs.

Gray made the initial response and spoke about reconciling white paper and demands, including local "takes" on these collective issues.  She pledged to keep library faculty issues on the CCL agenda and spoke about possible faculty council representation at CCL.

In the general discussion that followed, Thistlethwaite recommended investigating and/or establishing guidelines and formula for all variety of leave time versus impacts (hours / instruction).  (Look to the GC online operations manual as an exemplar.)  CCL could help by responding with local budget allocations/processes and productivity data and dollar impacts. Schlesinger suggested collecting evidence of “return on investment.” (E.g. OER$$$), demonstrating economic value of not hiring, (develop report), and strategic planning for maintenance and growth.

Council also discussed re-visiting ‘the getting of’ new lines vs. keeping lines.  Attention should be paid to local discussions re: coverage in face of less support.

Gray suggested working on "best practices” for the Chiefs.
  
Ortiz, Stempler, and Dreyer spoke to framing communication for moving forward... i.e. “if we had more, then we could do this...”, looking for framing of libraries for impact, esp. for retention and success.

After the guests left, the following action list was delineated:

A. Draft responses to PSC, etc, CUNY HR, Library Faculty union
B. Join in demand for Faculty lines 
C. Ask for summary of results
D. Developing a Chiefs’ white paper - pressures on staffing, equity on local reassign leave
E. Response Committee - Executive Committee. plus Smale, Dreyer, and Downing

Reports:

The remainder of the typical agenda was tabled due to lack of time.  Other reports were submitted as per usual.

OLS and Liaison Reports:

University Dean for Libraries – Gosselin

	Report submitted.

ERAC – Egan

		Report submitted.

Library Systems – Verbovetskaya

Report submitted.

SUNY SCLD  –  

	Report submitted.

LACUNY 

	No report.


New Business:

Mallery briefly discussed how CUNY procurement policy and processes were causal in the recent cancellation of several BC databases.

Respectfully submitted,

M. Miller, 
09/29/17




